Minutes of the October 5th meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Tara Gallagher, Larry Block, Gino Cresta.
Also Attending:  Victoria Mario

1. Gino Cresta introduced new DPW engineer Victoria Mario who will be involved in our committee as his alternate. Welcome Victoria!

2. The committee also discussed adding interested Swampscott resident Sydney Pierce to our committee. Ms. Pierce has 11 years of experience as a Methodist parish minister and is skilled at working with various community groups on community issues. The committee enthusiastically agreed to ask her to join our group. 

3. The committee agreed that once we have gotten the final piece of information from National Grid on the gym light replacement process, we need to meet with the school committee and brief them on the gym lights and also introduce them to our committee and some of the other things we have planned. Elaine will follow up with National Grid when she returns from Canada and then we will try to meet with the school committee as soon as possible thereafter. Once we have dealt with the National Grid audit recommendations, we can pursue a Keyspan audit (in the winter?).

4. We agreed that we will investigate the feasibility and economic viability of solar power at one of our town buildings. Tara will investigate the available MTC grants and deadlines. Gino’s office will provide necessary information on the non-school buildings. We prioritized the town locations as follows:


#1. Pumping Station


#2. Current High School


#3. DPW


#4. Clarke School 

5. The consultant report on the feasibility of geothermal power at Town Hall was not yet available for review. We will discuss it and the progress of our project benchmarking town energy use at the next meeting. 

6. We agreed we need to couple our energy efficiency work with some kind of education for town employees. We will discuss at the next meeting.

7. We agreed to ask Bob Tina of Lynn Water and Sewer to write an article for the Swampscott Reporter on the progress of his wind turbine project. Gino reminded us that Swampscott is paying for part of the project. Tara will follow up.

8. Next meeting will be set by email. Anything involving more than $20,000 of town money needs to be brought to the Capital Improvement Committee in January so we need to move on items 3 and 4 well before then.

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chairman
